HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC
CHURCH OF CORN HILL

29" Sunday in Ordinary Time

October 20, 2013

v Fr. Stephen Nesrsta T

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537
Parish Office: 512-863-3020 Rectory: 512-863-0401
Secretary: Jennifer Klepac (254-760-4436)
Parish Office Hours: Tuesday - Friday, 10:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.
Bulletin Announcement Deadline: Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m.
Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com  Website: holytrinityofcornhill.org
(Sts. Cyril & Methodius Parish: Joanne Selucky: 512-859-2223)
Religious Education: Lucille D'Elia: 512-746-4317
PAC Rentals: Jennifer Engledow: 512-746-4501 or 512-591-6660
Cemetery Committee Chair: Johnny Martinka: 512-966-4301
Cemetery Maintenance Contact: Ken Loudermilk: 512-869-7351
Music Ministry / Choir: Ronnie Simek: 512-630-5074
Finance Council President: Tommy Sladecek: 512-746-5881
Pastoral Council President: Pete Zenner: 512-863-4038
Holy Trinity Prayer Journal: located in the vestibule of the church
Weekend Masses: Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:00 a.m.
Reconciliation: Saturday: 4:15-4:45 p.m.; Sunday: 7:15-7:45 a.m.

Holy Trinity-—Corn Hill

(1 in front of an intention denotes deceased)

Mass Schedule for the Week

Sts. Cyril & Methodius-Granger

Saturday Oct 19 5:.00 PM tAdolph & Louise Valenta Saturday Oct 19 7:00 PM
Sunday Oct 20 8:00 AM tParents of H&M Koch Sunday Oct 20 10:00 AM
Monday Oct 21 7:00 AM For Baby Cooke Monday Oct 21 (no Mass)
Tuesday Oct 22 6:00 PM (no Mass) Tuesday Oct 22 6:00 PM
Wed - CCE Oct 23 7:30 PM (no Mass) Wednesday Oct 23 6:30 PM
Thursday Oct 24 7:00 AM (no Mass) Thursday Oct 24 6:00 PM
Friday Oct 25 7:00 AM (no Mass) Friday Oct 25 7:00 AM
Saturday Oct 26 7:30 AM (no Mass) Saturday Oct 26 (no Mass)
Saturday Oct 26 5:.00 PM For the Parishioners of HTC & SSCM Saturday Oct 26 7:00 PM
Sunday Oct 27 8:00 AM Confraternity of Christian Mothers Sunday Oct 27 10:00 AM

(Please note that the Saturday morning Masses do not fulfill your weekend obligation.)

Ministers of Holy Communion to Shut-Ins:

October 20: Jerry David

Mass Lectors Altar Servers Present Gifts Ministers Holy Communion
October 19 Carolyn Barker Matthew Klepac John & Mary Ann Carolyn Barker, John Obst,
5:00 PM Nathan Klepac Valenta Janine Nemec

October 20 Pete Zenner Travis Clawson Jerry David Pete & Nancy Zenner,

8:00 AM Thomas Clawson Jerry David

October 26 Aaron Liles Jacob Liles Liles family Richard & Jerrie Witte,

5:00 PM Ciara Hernandez Aaron Liles

October 27 Nancy Zenner Kelsey Marquis Louis & Louise Pete & Nancy Zenner,

8:00 AM Carter Marquis Straka Louise Straka

October 27: Richard Witte

Last Week’s Collection:

$2,483.00

Thank you for your generosity!

Holy Trinity Prayer Tree: That medical researchers will continue to work on cures for diseases in a way that respects the dignity of the
human person ... and for the intentions in our Prayer Journal ... we pray to the Lord.

We will have a second collection this weekend (October 19/20) for World Mission Sunday. Your generosity makes it
possible for priests, religious, and catechists to reach out to communities, families and children in desperate need, bringing the
light of Christ to the darkest of circumstances around the world.

0

Support the Religious Retirement Fund (and their other activities) by purchasing something yummy from the
K.J.T. #55 Bake Sale this weekend.

Confirmation Class today (Sunday, October 20) from 9:00 — 10:30 a.m.

Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion and Lector Training Make-up TODAY (Sunday, October 20) at 5:00 p.m. in the
RE Bldg. In order to continue — or start — these ministries, you MUST attend a training class. (Lector & EM directory pictures
- see attached.)

Everyone is invited this weekend to:

St. Stephen Parish in Salado: Fall Festival: Sunday, October 20.

St. Helen’s Parish in Georgetown: Fall Festival: Sat, Oct. 19 and Sun, Oct. 20.
Good food and fun for the whole family!! For more information on both, please see their flyers on our church bulletin board.
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http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkCGKbmFSlB8AsQyJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTFycGw5OG9hBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZAM5M2Y1ZDkzYzExZTQ5NTk5ZjRiOTE5MzYxOTZlNWY1YQRncG9zAzQ0?back=http://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?p=cake+clipart&_adv_prop=image&va=cake+clipart&fr=slv8-w3i&tab=organic&ri=44&w=1679&h=1236&imgurl=0.tqn.com/d/webclipart/1/0/B/E/5/Chocolate-Cake-with-strawberries.png&rurl=http://webclipart.about.com/od/food/ss/Cakes-And-Cupcakes_5.htm&size=595.8KB&name=Clip+Art+of+a+Chocolate+<b>Cake+</b>with+Strawberries&p=cake+clipart&oid=93f5d93c11e49599f4b91936196e5f5a&fr2=&fr=slv8-w3i&tt=Clip+Art+of+a+Chocolate+<b>Cake+</b>with+Strawberries&b=31&ni=128&no=44&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=11v10gdms&sigb=13phdbnt3&sigi=1253ugrg6&.crumb=/VlA9EdhZKO&fr=slv8-w3i

The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners. For information, or to sign-up,
contact the parish office. This week, the crucifix will be in the home of the Andrew & Susan Klepac family. Next week, it will be
in the home of Louis & Louise Straka. Please pray for Vocations!

The Pastoral Council will meet this Tuesday, October 22, at 6:30 p.m. in the RE Building. All parishioners are invited.

CCE: K-9 Class on Wednesday, October 23, from 6:30 — 8:00 p.m. CCE meal served from 5:45 — 6:15 p.m. Confirmation
Class on Sunday, October 27, from 9:00 — 10:30 a.m.

THE HIGH SCHOOL CYM WILL MEET next Sunday, October 27, after the CCE/Confirmation Class, to build the picnic table
that was auctioned off at the Bazaar. For questions or information, contact Shawnee Kunz at 512-461-7860.

The Central Council of the DCCW will meet this Thursday, October 24, at Santa Rosa Parish in Andice. Registration begins
at 9:30 a.m. with the meeting at 10:00 a.m. All ladies are welcome to attend as they share in fellowship and carry out the
mission of the National Council of Catholic Women. You may contact Linda Montreuil for more information at 512-864-2451.

The Confraternity of Christian Mothers will meet next Sunday, October 27, in the RE Building, immediately following the 8:00
a.m. Mass. All ladies of the parish are invited to attend.

The Finance Council will meet on Tuesday, October 29, at 6:30 p.m. in the RE Building. All parishioners are invited to attend.

Dear friends in Christ,

Peace be with you! This week, Quality Carpets & Floors, of Georgetown, will be replacing the carpet in the church
and putting new wood flooring in the sanctuary area. Because of this work, we will not have any weekday Masses
(except for Monday) this week. (See the Mass Schedule above.)

Fr. Leonard Leddy, a retired priest of our diocese, recently moved to the priests’ retirement center in Georgetown.
He donated 5 of his vestments to our parish (2 green, 2 violet, and 1 gold). We thank him for this donation. Please pray for
him as he adjusts to his new living arrangement.

How many of you always try to do things on your own without seeking anyone’s assistance even though you know
that with their assistance things would be much easier and smoother and would be accomplished sooner? | am sure that all
of us act this way from time to time. We heard in today’s first reading where Moses needed the help of Aaron and Hur as he
prayed so that he would not tire out and that they would be victorious in battle. Even in our praying we need assistance
from others. We hear this quite often spoken in Sacred Scripture. God reminds us that we cannot do it on our own. We
need the help of others in praying and in living our life of faith. That is one reason Jesus calls us together each week as a
community of faith, to support and encourage one another. Jesus knows what will happen to us if we try it alone. We will
grow weary and we will fail and fall. St. Paul recognizes this in today’'s second reading as he says to Timothy: “be
persistent whether it is convenient or inconvenient; convince, reprimand, encourage through all patience and teaching.”
How many of us live up to what St. Paul is saying? We oftentimes give in to fear and do not pass on the truth of our faith.
We have to be like the woman in today’s Gospel reading, we have to be persistent in living our faith and in our praying. The
Gospel says that because of this woman’s persistence the judge delivered a just decision for the woman. Notice that it
doesn’t say that the judge made a ruling in her favor, it only says that he gave her a just decision. That decision could have
been in her favor or not in her favor. It depends on what would have been the just thing to do. God’s justice knows no
favorites. His justice will be delivered to all according to what is just. So, we must be persistent for God'’s justice to be done.
We also need to pray for one another and assist one another so that we will be on the right side of justice. We must never
grow weary, we must never give up. Persevere with courage and you will share in the salvation that our Lord Jesus Christ
has won for you. Psalm 98 that we read at Mass today has been fulfilled. “Sing to the Lord a new song, for he has done
wondrous deeds; his right hand has won victory for him, his holy arm...All the ends of the earth have seen that salvation by
our God. Sing joyfully to the Lord, all you lands: break into song; sing praise.”

Don't forget to continue to pray for a greater respect for life, from the moment of conception to natural death, during
this Respect Life month. And, being the month of the Rosary as well, it would be good to offer your daily rosary for this
intention: May our Blessed Mother, Mary, intercede for the lives of the unborn, and may her prayers gain forgiveness for the
horrible crimes being committed by the killing of babies in the wombs of their mothers through the procedure known as
abortion. Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou amongst women, and blessed is the fruit of

thy womb, Jesus. Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen

May all of you have a most blessed week. In Christ,
Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farar

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING YOUR MASS INTENTIONS: Thank you to those who have been turning in Mass
Intentions, especially when we were in such need of them about 6 months ago! When | asked for Mass Intentions at that time,
you definitely responded - “ask and ye shall receive!!!” --- and | appreciate it. Please understand though, that with so many
Intentions on my list now, it may take a little while for you to see them in the Mass Intention Schedule for each week. My
sincere hope is that | have not offended anyone by not scheduling your requests right away!! Please bear with me in scheduling
them — especially if you wanted them on a weekend Mass. If you are okay with them being offered on a weekday Mass, please
let me know so that | can get them in there for you sooner. Also, you are welcome to request specific dates (i.e. birthdates,
death anniv dates, etc), but please put your phone number on the envelope so that | can contact you if there are conflicts, etc.
My calendar for 2014 is already open as well and it is a very good idea to schedule them well in advance — especially if you
want specific dates.  Thanks, Jennifer




